Superintendent’s Report

January 25th, 2021
I.       COVID Vaccine Distribution
Has been set for Wednesday, February 10th in the auxiliary gym at SCHS beginning at 9:00.  Stay tuned for further communication for specific time increments and scheduling.

        II.      Out-of-district meetings
*N/A

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Agendas and progress report is attached.  No change orders or specifics discussion points this month, however, I’ve asked SCB to be prepared and present for the February meeting considering the need to touch base and catch Bri up to speed.  
        VII.     Academic Report   
The Academic Report this month has been taken off the agenda as Mr. Abell has been and continues to be quarantined.  As we look to get back to normal with the vaccine distribution almost upon us, Admin will meet in our traditionally scheduled meeting the Tuesday morning after the BOE meets, therefore, begin working collaboratively on intervention strategies and future plans to decrease regression.  Likely the topic of the Academic Report in February.
VIII.     Review of Receipts and Expenditures
This will be done a little differently this year as by law, it must be communicated in place of what once was the draft budget before the end of January.  However, it will not include as much detail this year as this process will be utilized as the first big learning experience of the new Finance Officer that was officially offered the job last Friday after a lengthy search process, but cannot begin with us until the two week notice has expired.
IX.  Calendar Committee  

As it was decided for the safety of such a large group that the Calendar Committee will meet virtually, the first official meeting will take place Wednesday the 27th at 4:00.  As policy, statute, administrative regs, and a roll-over calendar will be sent ahead of time, it shouldn’t take us long to begin working toward completing the 2021-2022 draft calendar for official BOE approval in February. 
              X.  Project Director – Drug Free Community Support
This is on the agenda for approval as a created position working with FRYSC as the result of a successful grant application.  This grant is worth $625,000 over a five-year period and will address the critical need of drug-free, and mental health within our schools and community.
